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Re: Resumption of Live Horse Racing in Ontario

Dear Mr./Ms. Last Name,

By way of introduction my name is First Name Last Name and I am member of Ontario’s horse racing industry – an industry that employs approximately thirty thousand Ontarians either directly or indirectly and provides millions of dollars in tax revenue to the province of Ontario through pari-mutuel wagering revenues. I am writing to you today to share my experience in the industry over the past months and ask that horse racing be considered in the list of sport and recreational activities that will be permitted once the current lockdown measures are relaxed. However, first I would like to express my understanding of the severity of the challenges the Government currently faces. I would also like to thank the Government of Ontario for its continued commitment to the health and safety of all Ontarians. We in the horse racing industry are especially thankful for the cooperation we have received from the Government during these difficult times in allowing live horse racing to resume safely during the 2020 racing season throughout the Province.  As we have done since the outset of this pandemic, we will continue to abide by all regulations set out by the Government and provincial health authorities.

The horse racing industry has proven that we are uniquely positioned to operate safely while continuing to abide by these regulations. My hope is that the resumption of horse racing can be fairly and objectively discussed at the Cabinet and other decision making tables as the Government grapples with how to keep people safe, while ensuring as much economic activity as possible can continue when the time is right.

To this end, there are some pertinent facts that I’d like to make you aware of that uniquely position Ontario’s horse racing industry to continue to operate in a safe manner during this period, allowing health and safety measures to be upheld while also continuing much needed economic activity in rural Ontario:

· Ontario’s horse racing industry has been a model of safety since live horse racing resumed in early June. Each racetrack in Ontario has implemented additional COVID safety protocols specific to horse racing activities to ensure appropriate social distancing and heightened levels of cleanliness are maintained. The protocols in place go well above and beyond the minimum standards mandated by Ontario Racing and regional health authorities.  This has culminated into a seven-month operating history that has seen no on track transmissions identified.

· Maintaining the upkeep and welfare of Ontario’s racehorses is costly. Not having racing opportunities and associated revenues available severely limits the opportunity for Ontario’s horse people to adequately maintain the welfare of their world class racing stock and ensure these horses are ready to race once approved to do so. 

· Under the current regulations, horse racing is restricted, but horse training is permissible.  However, the volume of essential people required to provide the daily care and training of the horses, and to host live races at Ontario’s racetracks is very similar.  In addition, there is little to no interaction between the limited racetrack personnel socially distanced inside the enormous grandstand buildings, and the essential horse people socially distanced inside the large paddocks while live racing is being conducted. 

· Live horse racing venues do not need to be open to the public to operate successfully.  Live horse racing can operate behind closed doors as most of horse racing’s wagering participants consume horse racing content and wager on races remotely away from the racetrack (online and other online betting platforms). Ontario Racing’s safety protocols have proven to be effective and like the National Hockey League in Ontario, is poised to move safely ahead.

· Continuation of live racing generates supplemental funding for industry development and breeding programs. These programs provide direct support to both the racing and breeding industries which are rooted in rural Ontario.

As I mentioned above, the Province recently announced that another professional sport league can begin to commence operations and hold competitive games at their facilities.  With the facts noted above, I am hoping that it is clear that Ontario’s horse racing industry has proven itself to be a leader in operating in a safe and responsible manner under these extraordinary conditions.  It is my hope that the leadership demonstrated by the horse racing industry when it comes to operating in a safe manner will allow our industry to be considered at the outset among the other various sports and recreational activities that will be permitted to return to operations once the current lockdown measures are lifted.  A transparent and fair application of the evaluation criteria will surely lead provincial health regulators and decision makers to conclude that Ontario’s horse racing industry is more than capable of operating safely while we work together to get through these trying times.

I trust that these considerations will be brought forward by your office to your colleagues in Cabinet for a more in-depth and fulsome discussion.  In the meantime, I’d be happy to discuss with you in further detail any of the points raised above in order to get a better understanding of the issues raised in this letter.  My contact details are noted below.  I look forward to hearing from you soon.  Thank you.

Regards,

First Name, Last Name

Phone Number/Email
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